
 
 

Barleyhurst Park Primary School  
 
PE and Sport Premium Report 2019-2020 

The Government has continued to provide financial support to improve 
physical education (PE) and sport in primary schools. The funding is ring-
fenced and can only be spent on provision of PE and sport in schools.  It is for 
schools to decide how the funding is spent.  However, schools are to be held accountable for 
how they have used the additional funding.   

In the academic year 2019/2020 Barleyhurst Park Primary School was allocated total 
funding of £17,769.55 

PE & Sports Premium Funding, academic year 2019/2020 

November 2018 Grant Received £ 10,365.38 

May 2019 Grant Received £ 7,404.17 

Total PE & Sports Premium  £ 17,769.55 

Please see below for information regarding how the PE and Sports Premium funding was 
spent in the academic year 2019/2020.  This expenditure has also been supported by the 
main school budget. 

Use of Funding 2019/2020  

Curriculum support for PE from a professional 
Sports Coach: 
Annual Costs for the academic year 19/20 

 
 
      £7,728 
             

Swimming Lessons: 
Autumn term and Spring Term 
 

 
      £4,349.90 

Purchase of additional PE/sports equipment;       £908.33 
 

Staff Training       £300 

Minibus       £4689.21 

Interschool sports events       £160 

  

TOTAL       £18,135.44 
 

 

  



 
 

 

Impact of Funding  

 All classes receive at least one weekly high energy PE lesson delivered by a 
sports coach. 

 Lunchtime clubs, delivered by a sports coach in the Autumn Term, which has 
enabled children to practise for extra-curricular competitions and fixtures. 

 At the end of Year 6, 83% (25 out of 30) of Year 6 pupils were able to swim at 
least 25 metres unaided. All of these 25 pupils that were able to swim 25 metres or 
further were also able to demonstrate at least two different swimming strokes 
effectively.  

 87% of the Year 6 pupils were able to complete water rescue activities. 
 At least 93% of Year 6 pupils were water confident when they left primary school. 
 At the time of school swimming being cancelled due to COVID-19, 30 out of 31 

Year 4 pupils (97%) were water confident. In addition, 74 % of all Year 4 pupils 
were able to swim at least 10 metres (23 out of 31 children). 55 % of all Year 4 
pupils were able to swim at least 25 metres (17 out of 31).  

 Improved resources to facilitate delivery of a wider range of sports, such as new 
tag rugby equipment. 

 Increased participation in competitive extra-curricular sports. 
 Continued success in the MK small schools’ cross country.  
 Success in extra-curricular competition including the Year 5/6 dodgeball squad 

qualifying for the MK dodgeball final. 
 New planning resources for different dance schemes of work to aid the school’s 

provision of dance across the school. 

 

 


